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Transporta ti on Analys i s ri,
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As you have requested, I have reviewed the South.Portland Circula-
tion Study (SPCS), consulted with the Bureau of Traffic Engineers
and conducted an on-site survey to determine the feasibility of
a Performing Arts Center at lst and 3rd Avenues and St,'l Arthur
Street. Prelimjnary analysis suggests that a 3,000 person capa-
city center at this location would be an inappropriate and taxing
land use. The proposed facility would serve to hamper the nature,
growth and continuity of the adjacent South Portland neighborhocd.

The reasons are as follows:
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the year 1990. This projection does not include traffic
generated by the proposed center.

Arterjal safety problems in South Portland (tigt't curves,
abrupt changes in a1 ignment and short weaving distances)
create conflicts between local and through traffic. Arthur
Street and intersections east and west of Arthur are three
areas whjch, as ci ted in the S.P.C.S. , share interconnected
safety and capacity problems.
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The cornnunity is "criss-crossed" by these routes, making traffic
rcvements circuitous and confusing. A regional center would
aggravate the current circu'l ation problem in the area.

Veh'icular and pedestrian conflicts are frequent'i n South Portland.
The area Iacks a c1 early defined and safe pedestrian network.
Crossing, protective'landscaping, concise pedestrian routes and
other such aids are needed, particularly with'in and about the
proposed site.

The Bureau of Traffic Engineers js concerned with parking and access
relative to site development.

Alien parking on neighborhood streets'is a problem that the Bureau
is current'ly attempting to reso'l ve with the Lair Hi'l I Community
Association. A regiona'l center with attendant parking demand may
further aggravate this sensitive situation. 6'

Access to the site is limited to three po'ints: westbound on Arthur
(2) and southbound on First (l). The Bureau suggests that a modifi-
cation to the existing street system mqy be required to acconpdate
access to the Center.

At this stage of analysis, the proposed development does not appear
to "fjt" with the transportation system and character of the area.
The fo1 'l owing factors severely constrain site developrnent:

l. Location of developmenti

2. Street system about the site;

3. Pedestrian system about the site; and,

4. Regional traffic demand and impac,t on neighborhood.

Staff finds the proposal unacceptab'l e until these concerns are
addressed in a site development p'lan prepared by the appf icant.

If further assjstance is needed jn this, please ca'll me at extension
4254. Thank you.

cc: Steve Dotterer
Ronal d Hassett
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